MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE 

SANTON DOWNHAM PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
HELD ON MONDAY, 26th JUNE 2017
Present:
Mr Mick Mackender, Chairman


Mr George Radford
Dr Derek Toomer                                                      Mr Gareth Rees

Mrs Sylvia East, Parish Clerk 


 
Cllr Peter Ridgewell

Apologies Received

Apologies were received from Mr Malcolm Finch

Declaration of Interest

There were no declarations of interest on any of the Agenda Items.
Minutes of the Meeting held on the 15th May 2017
There being no comments or amendments put forward, these were then signed by the Chairman as being a true record of events.
Parish Clerk’s Report

1. The Parish Clerk advised that although Section 2 of the Annual Audit had been approved previously, the document had not been returned from the Accountant and therefore needed to be signed off before being sent to BDO.  This was then carried out and the Audit papers will now be processed.  The Public Right of access to view the accounts will be between 28th May and 8th August.
2. The Parish Clerk confirmed that payment had been received from Miss Dot Sayer and that the rent for both the Club and the Village Hall is currently uptodate.  The Club will now make annual payment from the 1st December every year, including this and the Village Hall from the end of June.

3. The Parish Clerk confirmed that the defibrillator issue is being progressed, and that she has been in touch with the Insurance Company regarding extra cover that may be required.
4. The Parish Clerk referred to the need for a new Notice Board and stated that she would be looking into a variety of funding possibilities in due course, this would include the National Lottery funding scheme.
Parish Councillor’s Reports
There were no issues raised.

County Councillor/District Councillor Reports
Cllr Ridgewell did raise the issue of the toilets at the Picnic site being out of operation one weekend, but was informed that this has nothing to do with the Parish Council as this is purely a Forestry Commission issue.
Chairman’s Report

1) The Chairman advised that a letter would soon go out to all residents reminding/advising them of the upcoming road repair situation.
At this point Dr Derek Toomer did reiterate his concern about the turning point at the bottom of the sandy lane leading to his home, and asked if there was any chance this could be tidied up whilst the repairs were in hand.   The Chairman advised that certainly a word would be had and, if possible, if spare material was available, we would ask the Contractors to fill up any dips.

2) The chairman commented further on the defibrillator issue, advising that the Rotary had given the Parish Council £1,800 to pay for this equipment.  He made a strong statement that this money was raised not only from outsiders playing golf on the day and some donations obtained from local Companies, but that a number of residents did take part and we also had a number of residents coming forward who although unable to play, donated money.

The Chairman asked the Parish Clerk if she could send a letter of thanks to the Rotary for their excellent work and contribution.

3) The Chairman advised that Breckland Club had asked if they could erect a tethering post for horses on 
the corner of their building (at the rear).   All were in favour of this work being carried out.

The meeting closed at 7.55 pm.

The next meeting is down for the 14th August although this was quoted as being 4th September.  This will be looked into and if the August meeting is not required, this will be cancelled.
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